
November 10, 1998 

Richard McVaigh 
Permit Services Manager 
San Joaquin Valley Unified Air Pollution Control District 
1999 Tuolumne Street, Suite 200 
Fresno, CA 93721 

Dear Rick: 

Thank you for finalizing the District/EPA Title V Permit Review Protocol Agreement. 
Matt Haber and I signed both copies, and I enclose one for your records. We have kept the other 
copy and have distributed copies to all of our permit engineers. 

We will begin using the Agreement with the next set of permits you propose. For the 
revised permits you sent on November 6, we will call you if we spot any problems or have any 
questions. I understand from your cover letter that we have 45 days to review those revisions. 

I would also like to continue making progress on the set of issues concerning earlier 
permits that we discussed most recently on October 19. Please let us know if you have any 
questions or comments on the draft summary of those issues, which Duong Nguyen sent you 
electronically a couple of weeks ago. 

I appreciate your continued diligence in working through these issues with us. I’m 
looking forward to implementing our new Agreement and maintaining the good lines of 
communication that we have developed. 

Sincerely,

 /s/ 
Deborah Jordan 
Associate Director 
Air Division 

Enclosure 

cc: Ray Menebroker, ARB 


